TO:
Committee on Faculty Affairs
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Steering  Committee

RE:
The Sabbatical Leave Process
DATE:
February 20, 2008
Background: 

In a recent email to the Steering Committee, Cynthia Paces, the Chair of SOSA, reported the Committee’s belief that the new faculty contract will lead to an increase in the number of faculty applications for sabbatical leaves and a more competitive application process.  Therefore, SOSA requests that the entire sabbatical process be reexamined, “with special attention to the process by which the applications are reviewed.”  The Committee also indicated the need for “a revised RFP and rubric, and a discussion on whether the SOSA committee is the best group to review sabbatical applications.”    

Charge: 
The Steering Committee requests that the Committee on Faculty Affairs, perhaps with the assistance of selected SOSA members, undertake a review of the sabbatical process, the RFP, standards, and rubric used, and the role of SOSA as the reviewing committee, and recommend appropriate changes in the policies and procedures related to sabbatical leaves.
Testimony:
While the Sabbatical Leave Process most directly impacts faculty members, it is important that the committee also gathers testimony from interested students and staff members and summarizes that outreach efforts and the comments expressed when making its recommendations.  It also is asked to consider whether there should be new committee formed to review and recommend each year the applications for sabbatical leave.
Timeline:
Steering asks that this work be completed by October 15, 2008.  

